
Minutes of a monthly meeting of Lamphey Community Council held on 25 March 2019.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mrs Hodgson, Mr John, Mr Parfitt, Mr Purser, Mr Skeels and Mr Vince. .
In Attendance.
Mr Lewis

Clerk/Treasurer.
Mr Evans, Miss Goddard, Mr Power and Mr Duckett from Activity Wales Event.

Apologies.
An apology for absence was received from Mr Tunstall.
Declaration of
There were declarations of interest from Ms Vince and Mr 
Interest.
Vince on item 5A and Mrs Hodgson and Mr Skeels on item 5B.
Activity Wales Event. 

Mr Evans attended and addressed the meeting following an invitation from the Chair. He stated that this year’s event is being held on 6/7 July 2019 and it is the 10th year for this event and at the beginning these events it attracted 1K competitors which has now grown to 11-12K. He has already held meetings with Dyfed-Powys Police and other interested parties to address safety concerns. Every business and household affected by road closures have had letters sent to them during the last week. Emergency services will be operated from a control centre and there have only been 2 serious incidents in the last 10 years. Mr Vince asked what stage this year’s event was at was this a consultation period or already set in stone. The reply was that it was the consultation period. Mrs Hodgson asked if the 3pm time for the Saturday road closure on the Ridgeway Road can be looked at. Mr Evans stated that to date no comments have been received from Clubs. Mr Vince stated that there are over 300 chalets in Freshwater East and Saturdays are a busy change over day which could affect 500 families. Mr Skeels stated that the changeover starts at 10am. Mr Purser asked what the plans were for future years as he couldn’t get out of his house when this event was taking place and out of the £27M estimated to benefit the community there is no benefit for his family caravan site and people cannot attend local church services. Mr Evans stated that this event could be held for ever. Mr Power stated that this event puts Pembrokeshire on the World map. Mr Purser stated that there are safety issues in the weeks leading up to the event as cyclists are practising and riding like idiots. Mr Power stated that under a new safety scheme cyclists have to behave sensibly. Mr Parfitt asked if other routes could be used. Mr Skeels stated that a local cricket match would be held on that Saturday and to date the Cricket Club hasn’t been advised of road closures. Mr Evans stated that if businesses contacted them they could insert details onto the web site and maps could be sent to them to distribute. Mr Vince commented that this was a positive communication. Mr Skeels stated that last year there were incidents of motorists driving against on coming cyclists and strong marshalling is required.
Ms Vince, Mr Vince and Mrs Hodgson have all been granted dispensation by PCC to speak on this matter.

Resolved.  A letter be sent to Activity Wales thanking them for attending and addressing this meeting.
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Minutes.
1) The minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 25 February 2019  had been circulated to members. 

Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings. Proposed by Mrs Hodgson and seconded by Mr Vince and agreed by all Members.
2) The minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 4 March2019 had been circulated to Members.

Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings. Proposed by Mr Vince and seconded by Mr John and agreed by all Members.
1. To receive updates on resolutions in the Minutes of previous Council Meetings that are not agenda items in their own rights:- 
A) Mains water supply in FWE. A reply has been received from Dwr Cymru

Welsh Water stating that a section of mains was replaced in the area in 2017 and as there are no issues with the remaining pipe work there is no immediate plans for any further replacement work. A pressure logger in the village shows that the pressure in the area doesn’t require any remedial action.
Resolved. A copy of the reply be sent to FESCA.
B) Bins at Freshwater East.  Despite a 3rd letter being sent no reply has been received to date,
Resolved. The Clerk email Mrs Hodgson copies of the letters sent so that she can pursue this matter. 

C) Horses on Freshwater East beach. A reply has been received from PCC stating that this matter has been referred to PCNPA. 
Resolved. This matter be deleted from the agenda, Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mr Vince and agreed by all Members except Mr Parfitt whom abstained from voting.

D) Safety at the bridge on the Ridgeway Road in Lamphey. Mrs Hodgson stated that the email she has received from PCC states that signage is not merited at this location and the vegetation will be cut back. Mr Purser stated that the bridge isn’t wide enough for a lorry and car to pass at the same time and a road narrow sign should be installed. Mr Vince stated that it is definitely not wide enough for a vehicle towing a trailer.
Resolved. Mrs Hodgson was thanked for dealing with this matter and will take this matter back to PCC as a safety issue. 
E) Monthly Meetings.  The Planning Meeting scheduled for 6 May 2019 as been re scheduled to 13 May 2019 as the original date is the Spring Bank holiday

Resolved. A revised list of the remaining meetings for 2019 be sent to Members as listed below:
Monthly Meeting. 


Planning Meetings.

FWE Meetings
15 April (Church Hall
)

1 April

20 May (Church Hall)


13 May


21May (7.30pm)

24 June



10 June

22 July




8 July

23 September



9 September


17 September
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28 October



14 October

25 November



11 November

16  December



2 December
F) Update on SRiC bid. Mr Skeels stated that at the recent meetings of Lamphey Village Hall and Lamphey Recreation Ground members were against the proposals as if the proposed pavement is installed by Lamphey Church there is no need for the proposed route across Lamphey Recreation Ground. He also stated that the Recreation Ground was given to Lamphey for the benefit of the children of the Village. PCC have stated that they hope to start the Church Wall scheme next year,
G) 2nd homes in the area- An update on Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant Scheme. 
1) Lamphey Play Area equipment and fencing. Ms Vince stated that a site meeting had recently been held between herself, Mr Vince, Mr Parfitt, Mr Skeels and Mr Darren Moore of Playdale. Mr McCarthy from PCC had advised Mr Moore that larger safety mats were required. She also stated that some of the trees may. She also stated that some of the trees will need to be removed and Mrs Hodgson stated that replacement trees should be planted to replace these. Ms Vince stated that there could be a shortfall of £96 if the scheme costs £22.3K and grants of £22,204 received although certain items on the bid could be amended. Mr Parfitt queried safety over the septic tank and Mr Skeels replied that it has been in situ since 1983 and has a solid metal lid. Mr Vince queried if it was necessary to dig up the existing concrete to install the roundabout. Mr Purser stated that he is a licensed waste carry for the removal of any waste material.
Resolved. Mr Purser and Mr Skeels sort out the matter of additional fencing, fencing posts and the gate with the fencing contractor. Mr Parfitt to go back to Mr Moore about the quote for the sub base for the roundabout and removal of spoil. Mr John to look into plans of utility services and Mr Skeels the location of pipes to the septic tank. Mrs Vince to liaise with Mr McCarthy over the post inspection plan and to check if there were any TPOs.
2). Safety at Freshwater East Bay.  Ms Vince stated that this application will be the next submitted to PCC for funding and Mr Vince stated that he is willing to work on this project. 
Resolved.  This matter be further discussed at the April 2019 monthly meeting.
H) New Computer update. The Clerk reported that he was very pleased with the new computer and printer although he has had a recent problem and was unable to obtain replacement ink cartridges locally.
I) Payments after Christmas event. The Chair handed the Clerk £170 cash to bank from donations and the raffle.

Resolved.  This money be banked and Mr Tunstall be chased for his part of the receipts/payments so that this matter can be finalised.

J) Additional cheque signatory. Ms Vince stated that since Mr Tunstall is agreeable to check the books on a regular basis then he shouldn’t be a cheque signatory.

Resolved.  Mr John be the 3rd cheque signatory. This was proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mr Skeels and agreed by all Members.

K) S106 spending on adult education classes. Ms Vince stated that Mr Tunstall is still dealing with this matter and there is £6K set aside for this. He had not been given a list of Village Hall availability so will speak directly to Mrs R Smith. Mr Skeels stated that someone has already contacted Mrs R Smith on this matter and he also asked if funding could be made for an adult leader course for the junior football side. . 
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Resolved. Mr Skeels and Mr Tunstall to liaise about this matter. 
L) Burial Ground in Lamphey. .  Mr Baker was unable to attend as he is at present on holiday. Mr John stated that as previously reported Lamphey Church weren’t interested in taking over this ground. 
Resolved. This matter be deferred to the April 2019 monthly meeting

M)  5 year action plan for Villages. Ms Vince stated that a free Planning Aid Wales are holding a meeting in Carmarthen on 1 May 2019 which will cover Place Plans.
N) Letter from Catherine Herbert re jet skis and dogs on Freshwater East 
Beach. hwater East 

Beach. The Clerk had been unable to find the original letter.

Resolved: The Chair forward the emailed letter back to the Clerk
2.Treasurer’s Report. The Treasurer reported that the bank balance at 13 March 2019 was £7.159.63 and several cheques issued in January 2019/February 2019 hadn’t yet been presented.
3. Reports from Representatives on outside bodies.  Mr Skeels stated that has been approached by the Lamphey Village Hall caretaker as 2 trays with lids were missing following the Lamphey over 60’s Christmas event and these had been donated by people living in the area. Mr Purser stated that this matter needs to be sorted and Mr Parfitt asked if photographs of the missing trays were available.
Resolution: To locate and return the lidded trays as soon as possible.
4. Feedback from training sessions and workshops and other meetings attended by Councillors since our last meeting. Ms Vince stated that she had recently a Council as an Employee training course 





5.Planning Applications:-
Received for discussion:- 
A) Pitched roof & coloured cladding, remodelling of front elevation of No 64 to include balcony 61,64 & 124 Trewent Park, Freshwater East - NP/19/0106/FUl. Ms Vince and Mr Vince both declared an interest in this application and left the Meeting when the matter was being discussed and Mr Parfitt took the Chair.
Resolved.  No objection be made. Proposed by Mrs Hodgson and seconded by Mr Purser and agreed by all Members.
B) Single storey extension to rear, Porch on front, Rebuilding garage Slade, Freshwater East Road, Lamphey – 18/1234/PA. Mrs Hodgson  and Mr Skeels both declared an interest in this application and left the Meeting when the matter was being discussed
Resolved.  No objection be made. Proposed by Mr Vince and seconded by Mr John and agreed by all Members.

C) Proposed home workshop and gym and intergration into curtilage of Bridale, Plot of land adjoining Bridale, Pembroke – 18/1175/PA.

Resolved.  No objection be made. Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mr John and agreed by all Members.

D) Change of use from commercial (A1) to residential Ty Gwaun, Lamphey - 18/1200/PA.

Page861.

Resolved.  No objection be made. Proposed by Mr Parfitt and seconded by Mrs  Hodgson and agreed by all Members.

Planning Applications Approved:-
A) 1) Raising of roof with front & rear dormers to provide first floor accommodation, single storey side extension, side porch & rear balcony Portclew Bungalow, Trewent Hill, Freshwater East – NP/18/0715/FUL.
B) 2 X  Temporary Information Signs Land at Upper Burrows,  Freshwater East – NP/19/0031/ADV.
C) Use of annexe (in retrospect) as a self contained holiday unit in excess of 4 years Stella Maris, Freshwater East – NP/18/0750/CLE.

Planning Application Refused:-

A) Variation of condition no. 2 of NP/17/0305 – various alterations to fenestration, remodelling of lean-to, cellar, swimming pool, stairwells & recreation room, addition of chimney, rooflight & solar panels (Retrospective) Trewent Bungalow, Freshwater East – NP.18/0371/S73.
6. Payments:-
2018/19
A)  HMRC


Clerk’s tax February 2019

£54.80
 
B) One Voice Wales

 Training Course


£40.00

C)  Wales Audit Office
Audit Fee 2018/19

          £182.75

D)  Mr P T Lewis

Expenses Jan-March 2019
          £113.57
E)  P T Lewis


Salary arrears and additional hours  £451,34
2019/29

A) One Voice Wales

Membership 2019/20


£235.00
Resolved.  These be paid. Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mrs Hodgson and agreed by all Members.
7.  Applications for grants have been received from :-.

A) Cruse Bereavement Care.

B) Pembrokeshire Federation of Young Farmers’ Clubs.
Mr Purser stated that the local YFC meet every Tuesday attended of between 10 and 26 members and asked if they could apply for a grant. Ms Vince stated that Lamphey Community Council could consider this if an application was received.
8.  Annual Playground Inspection – Lamphey School, A copy of a recent report 

has been received.
9. Long Course Weekend. Ms Vince, Mr Vince and Mrs Hodgson had expressed an 

interest in this matter to the Monitoring Officer of PCC prior to this meeting. The 

Standards Committee of PCC had granted dispensation for these members to speak 

and vote on this matter. Following the presentation by 4 Members of Activity 
Wales Event this matter was discussed. Mr Skeels stated that at the end of the day it 
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affects all of us especially people wanting bread and papers on these days. Mr Vince 

stated that there were 2 sides to this putting Pembrokeshire on the map and 

considerable disruption and it was good of the 4 members of the event who attended 

and addressed this his meeting. Mrs Hodgson stated that it would be a nightmare over
 the 2 days and people living in Lamphey would be badly affected. Mr Parfitt stated 

that businesses would be out of pocket and should be reimbursed for loss of trade. 
This is a private Company running this event and not a charity. Mr Skeels stated that 
the Iron Man event promised everything but the Village received no financial 
gain and a court case was taken against them to have the reimbursement of expenses. 
Mr John stated that they were making a lot of money out of this event.
Resolved.   A letter be sent to the highways department of PCC stating that Lamphey 

Community Council wasn’t against this event but were concerned about the closure of 

the Ridgeway Road and the route should be altered from year to year.

10. Publications:-


A) Clerks and Councils Direct
March 2019
Issue 122
11. Internet Banking. 
Resolved This matter be investigated by the Clerk.

12. Data Protection Fee. The Chair reported that it was not a standard fee but varied between different organisations

Resolved This matter be investigated by the Clerk with ico.org.uk
13, Secure backing of data.  The Clerk reported that this has already been done via 

Cloud.
14. Lamphey Notice Board. The Chair reported that the owners of the Tattoo parlour 

had made an approach to remove the Community Council’s notice board for a week in 

order for them to paint a mural on the wall. Mr Skeels stated that he totally disagreed 

with the painting of the mural.
Resolved.   Mr Llewellyn be asked to carry out further remedial work to the notice 

board as water is still getting into it.
15. Feedback and actions from finance meeting on 4th March that was held to 
discuss internal control processes. The Chair handed out a version of the Risk 

Assessment which assessed whether measures in the adopted Risk Assessment were 

being achieved. Some of the measures will need to be changed from monthly to 

quarterly to bring them in line with the adopted standing orders and financial 

regulations. Mr Vince complimented the Chair on the amount of work which she 

done on this matter. 

Resolved.   This matter be discussed again at the April 2019 monthly meeting.

16. Consideration of whether our current procedures are in line with our 
Adopted Standing Orders and Financial Regulations. This matter be discussed 

again at the April 2019 monthly meeting.
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17. Request from CND for letter regarding no underground nuclear waste dump 
in Lamphey community.  This matter was discussed and no decision made.
18. Items for next agenda:-
A) Address by Mr Phil Baker on the Burial Ground.
19. The next monthly meeting of Lamphey Community Council will be held on Monday 15 April 2019 at 7PM in Lamphey Church Hall.  



The meeting ended at 9.35PM.
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